

**RDS-WHOIS2 RT**  
**Plenary Call #33**  
**9 July 2018 – 15:00 – 16:30 UTC**

**Review Team Members:**

Dmitry Belyavsky, Lili Sun, Erika Mann, Susan Kawaguchi, Alan Greenberg, Chris Disspain, Stephanie Perrin, Cathrin Bauer-Bulst

**Apologies:**

Carlton Samuels, Volker Greimann, Thomas Walden

**Observers:**

Justine Chew

**ICANN Org:**

Alice Jansen, Brenda Brewer, Jean-Baptiste Deroulez, Amy Creamer, Steve Conte, Lisa Phifer, Trang Nguyen

Meeting materials may be found on the wiki at: <https://community.icann.org/x/VoRHbQ> .

The RDS-WHOIS2 Review Team undertook the following during this session:

**1. Welcome, roll-call, Sol updates**

There were no updates to Statements of Interests.

**2. ICANN62 debrief**

The review team reviewed and discussed the input received at ICANN62 during their [engagement session](#).

Action Items:

- **Rec 4.3:** Susan to clarify recommendation to indicate how data would be updated.
- **Rec. 4.7:** Susan and Lili to clarify recommendation to indicate the audit would apply only in cases where there is a pattern of failure to validate as required by the RAA.
- **Rec 4.8:** Susan to clarify that the DAAR blacklist is but one source of input, not considered authoritative.
- **Consumer Trust:** Erika Mann to look into US FTC information.

**3. Subgroups Status Update**

Alan Greenberg raised concerns that most subgroups still had not shared their approved subgroup report with the review team.

ICANN org provided the review team with the status update below:

**Rec #1 – Strategy Priority:** Subgroup draft report still needs to be reviewed and approved.

**Rec #2 – Single WHOIS Policy:** The subgroup draft report and its recommendation need to be updated to reflect the recently-adopted Temporary Specification and proposed RDS EPDP.

Action item: Schedule subgroup call to update draft and recommendation to reflect recent events

**Rec #3 – Outreach:**

Action item: Alan to review conclusions on outreach.

**Rec #4 – Compliance:** Recommendations will be updated following comments received at ICANN62 (see previous agenda item) and based on [answers received to questions submitted to ICANN org](#). Susan Kawaguchi mentioned that she will be in a position to send an updated subgroup report version by the end of this week.

Action item: Schedule a WHOIS1 rec #4 subgroup call after Susan produces new draft addressing ICANN62 comments.

**Rec #5-9 – Data Accuracy:**

Action item: Lili Sun to work in collaboration with rec. 4 compliance subgroup to make sure both subgroup reports are in alignment, following comments received at ICANN62.

**Rec #10 – Privacy/Proxy Services:** Subgroup to reach closure on subgroup report.

**Rec #11 – Common Interface:** Subgroup to reach closure on subgroup report.

**Rec. 12-14 IDNs:** No further work is expected on the draft report.

**Rec. #15-16 – Plan & Annual Reports:** Comments were raised on recommendations, subgroup to reach closure before the face-to-face meeting.

Action item: Schedule a subgroup call after ICANN org provides further responses.

**Subgroup 2 – Anything New:** Slide needs to be factored back into the subgroup report.

Action item: Stephanie to incorporate her edits in the subgroup report this week.

**Subgroup 3 – Law Enforcement Needs:**

Action item: Schedule a subgroup call as soon as possible to finalize and launch survey.

**Subgroup 4 – Consumer Trust:** Subgroup to update draft report based on input received at ICANN62 (see previous agenda item).

**Subgroup 5 – Safeguarding Registrant Data:** Subgroup report has already been submitted to the review team.

Decisions reached: All of the subgroups that have not yet submitted their report to the RT are asked to review the latest drafts and indicate to their subgroup whether they agree or have further comments to be addressed.

Action item: ICANN org to send out a reminder to the review team to review the subgroup reports that were sent prior to ICANN62 (latest versions available on the wiki).

**4. Face-to-Face Meeting #3**

Pre-populated draft report has been shared with leaders.

Action item: Include discussion on need for engagement session at ICANN63.

Action item: ICANN org to confirm status of travel requests with review team.

#### **5. ICANN63**

Draft report public comment period may be extended to include an engagement session at ICANN63.

Decisions reached: No face-to-face meeting before/at ICANN63. Engagement session will be scheduled with those present. Invitation will be sent to SO/ACs to ask whether they wish to meet separately.

Action item: ICANN org to contact and confirm status of participation to Face-to-Face Meeting #3

#### **6. A.O.B.**

Consensus reached on decisions/action items: **Yes**